
Translation from Romanian 
 
MINISTRY OF ENERGY 
MINISTER’S OFFICE 
 

No. 263117/08.11.2017 
To, 
ROMPETROL RAFINARE S.A., Năvodari 
Mr. Utekov Yedil, General Manager 
 
Attn. Board of Directors/Supervisory Board 
 
Whereas: 

- The need to adopt some preventive measures with regard to the work safety and health 
regulations following the recent collective work accidents occurred at Complexul Energetic 
Hunedoara – Lupeni mining exploitation and Societatea Naţională de Închideri de Mine S.A. – 
Uricani mining exploitation; 

- The provisions of Law no. 319/2006 on work safety and health as further amended and 
supplemented; 

- The implementation rules of the Law no. 319/2006 on work safety and health as approved by the 
Government Decision no. 1425/206; 

- The Government Decision no. 1049/2006 on the minimum requirements to ensure the work 
safety and health of the workers in surface and underground extractive industries; 

- The provisions of article 6 letter f) of Law no. 123/2002 on energy and natural gas stipulating that 
the relevant ministry: “permanently monitors, through the competent institutions and 
authorities, the performances and quality of technologies and facilities in the energy system 
and initiates measures to increase the level thereof”; 

 
We request the following: 
To have a Report presented in the next meetings of the General Shareholders Assembly with regard to 
preventive measures related to the works safety and health measures taken by the company in the last 
12 months. 
The Report will include the nonconformities detected in the relevant fields by the competent authorities 
in the said period, as well as the remedies established by the economic agent through its specialized 
structures. Also, the company’s short, mid and long-term action plan to improve the facility operation and 
mine/pit exploitation in compliance with the work safety and health regulations will be presented. 
 
Please submit the requested data to DGPAPSE, fax number 021.316.65.74 and e-mail: 
office.dgpapse@energie.gov.ro. 
 
Kind regards, 
 

MINISTER OF ENERGY 
TOMA-FLORIN PETCU 

Signature illegible 
Stamp affixed 
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